
 

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,         October, 2019 

“[Josiah] turned to the LORD with all his heart, and with all his soul, and with all his might” 

 Our hearts have been stirred by Josiah’s testimony of tearing down the idols and removing the burning of incense to 

the sun and moon. It has been our prayer that God would do a mighty work here in Cambodia like in the days of Josiah. 

Within a mile of our current house, there are multiple Buddhist temples where people are bowing down in worship to idols 

right now; people are bowing to monks as they chant their incantations right now; people are praying and burning incense to 

spirits, “angels”, and known demons right now. Oh, that God would save many “Josiahs” who would break down their altars 

and turn to the Living God who created Heaven and Earth!   

In a New Place 

 In September, we moved about 3 hours outside of the capital of Phnom Penh to help cover the ministry for our 

missionary friends while they are on furlough. It has been a great experience thus far! We are having many opportunities to 

speak in Khmer and speak for Christ. One such opportunity is with the children in the neighborhood. Since arriving we have 

started a Kids Bible Club on Sunday afternoons. I (Randy) began teaching the Creation account to children who have grown 

up in a religion with no Supreme Creator. Twice during the week, these same kids will come and play in the yard and color a 

Creation coloring page with Naomi who reviews what I taught them on Sunday. Please pray that these kids, wild as they are, 

will meditate on the truth of Scripture and seek their Creator.  

Preaching, Teaching, and Witnessing  

 I continue to preach on a weekly basis to several adults on Sundays. During these past several weeks, we have been 

looking at the example of Abraham and his great faith. Please pray that God’s Word would be a challenge and a help to 

these adult believers who stand as lone candles in the surrounding darkness. Every week, I meet with two of these believers 

for a time of Bible study and prayer. Sok-kom is an elderly single woman who comes faithfully. She has no husband nor 

children and has an eye condition which makes any task very difficult. She spent all her money trying to fix her eyes but to no 

avail. I have learned so much just listening to her pray! With thanksgiving she praises God for providing her food for that day. 

She does not know where her food will come from every day, but in prayer she is reminded that her Father who provides for 

the little sparrow, will provide for her as well. Please pray for Thy, a young man I recently met, who has expressed interest in 

studying the Bible with me.  

 

Thank you for your prayers and support! 

         
  

 Please make support checks payable to    Valley Bible 

Baptist Church and write Shull Family in the memo line. 


